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I PLEDGE...MY HEAD TO CLEARER THINKING 

Dear 4-H Families and Friends,  
Happy Thanksgiving 4-H Family!!!  I am so thankful for all the 4-H members, 
volunteers, and families who make 4-H a fabulous organizaƟon. 4-H Online is 
now open for you to enroll. Nicole emailed out direcƟons on enrolling in the 
updated 4-H Online system. SƟll have quesƟons? Reach out at 
nenelso2@illinois.edu. Even though re-enrollment is due December 1, 2020, 
don’t delay! Members who don’t re-enroll by December 1st will not be able to 
show at the 2021 4-H Fair. 

 

As you prepare to celebrate the Thanksgiving holiday, consider what 4-H 
projects you could explore during this Ɵme. Volunteer to make the dinner 
rolls and try a new recipe from your cooking manual, help decorate using 
concepts of interior design, or even pracƟce civic engagement by 
volunteering at a soup kitchen. The sky is the limit when you are in 4-H! 
Check out the 4-H grateful journal  on page 6. 

 

Again, have a wonderful Thanksgiving! 

 

 

Shelby R. Carlson  
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University of Illinois provides equal 
opportuniƟes in programs and 

employment. If you need a reasonable 
accommodaƟon to parƟcipate in this 
program, please contact your county 

Extension Office 

4-H Enrollment  
Time is flying! December 1 will be here before we 
know it. If you are having troubles enrolling please 
let us know. We have all had to reset a password (or 
three) or had trouble remembering if we did some-
thing correctly in our lifeƟmes. Please know that you 
are always welcome to stop by and use our comput-
ers to enroll or re-enroll, or simply ask quesƟons. We 
just ask that you try to call ahead so we can be make        
arrangements to best fit your need and keep you 
safe. Give Nicole a call at 309-342-5108 You can find 
instrucƟons in your email on the new 4HOnline. 



 

 

I PLEDGE...MY HEART TO GREATER LOYALTY 
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Virtual 4-H MeeƟng OpƟons 
Some of you may not be comfortable meeƟng in person. Some clubs may not be able to offer a 
virtual opƟon. That’s okay!  Our office will be offering a virtual meeƟng opƟon if you are unable to 
meet with your club virtually or in person. Our next meeƟng will be  Tuesday, November 24 at  
5:30. Email Shelby at srcarls2@illinois.edu  for more informaƟon or to get the meeƟng link.  
Unit-Wide Policies 

The new year begins September 1.  Please make sure you read and understand the policies. We are 
trying to keep the deadlines consistent so it is easier for everyone to remember the dates.  If a      
deadline lands on a weekend, the paperwork needs to be turned in the drop box on Monday prior      
to 7:59 a.m. before the office opens. 

October 11 - RISK forms need to be turned into the office by all new members and those who do not 
have one on file. Medical forms need to be turned into your leader. 

December 1 - Re-enrollment, project selecƟon, and RISK forms need to be completed.  If you were a 
member last year, and you miss the December 1 re-enrollment deadline, you will not be eligible to 
parƟcipate in the 2021 4-H shows at the fair. Check with your club leader about the $20 program fee. 
Each club will be invoiced for the total amount due.   

Members will need to aƩend at least four meeƟngs a year to be eligible to parƟcipate in your county’s  
4-H fair.  This year aƩending meeƟngs virtually as well as in person counts for aƩendance . 

At minimum members must complete a talk or demonstraƟon. However, clubs may require both. 

Secretaries are required to send aƩendance sheets to the Extension Office monthly aŌer each 4-H 
meeƟng.  AƩendance reports may be emailed, scanned, mailed, or dropped off.  We ask that you use 
the online Secretary Record Book.  You may print it out. 

Treasurers need to make sure they are balancing accounts monthly and providing reports during each 
meeƟng.  Also, make sure you are using the required online Treasurer Record Book.     

January 1 – Livestock and Companion Animal (dogs and cats) Project Enrollment deadline. This is the 
last date you may add ANY livestock project and sƟll be eligible to show that project at the county 4-H 
fair.   

March 1 – General Project enrollment deadline. This is the last date you may add a general project and 
sƟll be eligible to show that project at the county 4-H fair.  Remember that you already turned in your 
enrollment in December, but if you need to add a general project you may do so before this deadline.   

May 1 - Horse project members’ ownership/lease papers and pictures due to the office. 

May 1 – Youth for the Quality Care of Animals (YQCA) yearly cerƟficaƟon is required of all livestock 
project members (aside from cats, dogs, horses, poultry, and rabbits).  For all other animals, QAEC will 
sƟll be required. If you plan to show livestock at the county and/or state fair, this is now a state re-
quirement for all of us at the county level. Ask your local extension office about ways to complete this 
training online or in person.  For all other animals (cats, dogs, horses, poultry, and rabbits), QAEC will 
sƟll be required. 

June 1 – Dog project members’ ownership/lease papers due to the office.  

4 weeks before show – Online entries will be due at the close of the day. This is where you tell us 
what projects you are bringing to the fair. Keep in mind—do not delay!   



 

 

I PLEDGE...MY HANDS TO LARGER SERVICE 

Officer & Leadership Training  
Do you know what your job is as an officer of your 4-H club? Do you know how 
to write the minutes? The order of business? When you can write a check and 
when you cannot? Do you feel comfortable being a leader? If you are a club 
officer or a club member and the answer to any of these is no, you need to 
aƩend this workshop. There is no cost to aƩend. Open to all 4-H members and 
leaders in Knox County. Training will be Friday, November 6 from 4-6 pm, in the 
Knox Agri Center MeeƟng Room. Online registraƟon is open unƟl November 3. 
This training is geared towards younger, less experienced members. A more 
advanced training will be held this winter for older members.  
hƩps://go.illinois.edu/OfficerLeadershipTraining  
 

State Fair Viewing is Now Available 
We’re pleased to share the results from the 2020 virtual State 4-H General Project Show – not just the placings, but 
photos of the projects themselves! The 4-H’ers did an amazing job of creaƟng their projects and then adapƟng to 
presenƟng them through online 4-H shows over the summer. This was a new experience for everyone, and we're so 
proud of them for making the most of it. To view the 2020 State 4-H Show’s results, visit hƩps://fairentry.com/Fair/
Results/3857. Click on the Division drop-down box to select projects from a specific class, or choose a specific coun-
ty and view only the youths’ projects from your favorite county. Please note that the public may view projects 
through November 2, 2020 -- so share the link with friends and extended family, and do it soon! 
 
4-H Can Make a Difference  
Our clubs do an amazing job helping others in the community! This is a very busy Ɵme for community  
service and every extra helping hand counts. COVID has presented some unique challenges to our 4-H 
clubs but everyone is rising to the occasion.  Please keep us in the loop of any projects you have planned  
this season so we can help get the word out. You can do so by contacƟng Nicole for more informaƟon;  
309-342-5108 or email nenelso2@illinois.edu. 
 
Free to Good Home! First come, first serve! Call us at 309-342-5108 
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I PLEDGE...MY HEALTH TO BETTER LIVING 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

4-H VOLUNTEER CAFÉ CONVERSATIONS! 

Register to parƟcipate in the 4-H Volunteer Café Conversa ons.  We are so excited to be launching this 
new Illinois 4-H opportunity creaƟng a plaƞorm for 4-H Volunteers from across Illinois to meet virtually and 
discuss topics of interest, share both ideas and challenges. Volunteers will gain access to tools & techniques 
to support their volunteer efforts, strengthening 4-H club and member learning experiences. We will ad-
dress two topics during each Café ConversaƟon so come with your ideas, quesƟons, and since this is a Café 
ConversaƟon, feel free to bring a snack as well!  

Thursday, November 19, 2020; 7 PM 
TOPICS will include:  

Planning Service Learning & Community Service Experiences that Make a Difference  
CommunicaƟng EffecƟvely with 4-H Families 
Link to register for the next Volunteer Café ConversaƟon: 
hƩps://web.extension.illinois.edu/registraƟon/default.cfm?RegistraƟonID=22724  

Future 4-H Volunteer Café ConversaƟons are scheduled in February & May! We are excited with our parƟci-
paƟon so far and will be recognizing volunteers and 4-H members who parƟcipate in 75% of the Volunteer 
Café ConversaƟons with a token of our appreciaƟon! Be sure to save the dates! 

Thursday, February 18, 2021; 7 PM 
Thursday, May 20, 2021; 7 PM 

 

4-H VOLUNTEER VIRTUAL TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES 
Engaged volunteers are central to a thriving 4-H club program which is why we have developed three new 
virtual volunteer training opportuniƟes for you this fall! Please hold the following dates and watch your 
email for an email for a registraƟon details so you can parƟcipate in the following training opportuniƟes! 

 

EffecƟve & Engaging MeeƟngs – Thursday, November 12, 2020 
The 4-H club meeƟng is typically one of the first experiences for new youth and new families interest-
ed in 4-H. This is the place where members get to know one another and share ideas. This means 
creaƟng engaging and effecƟve club meeƟngs is the first opportunity to capture the interest of the 
members and the confidence of the parents. Join us to learn key strategies to help you create effec-
Ɵve & engaging 4-H experiences in your club! 
 

If you have not registered, there is sƟll Ɵme. Use this link and sign up today: 
hƩps://web.extension.illinois.edu/registraƟon/default.cfm?RegistraƟonID=22664 



 

 

FOR MY CLUB, MY COMMUNITY, MY COUNTRY AND MY WORLD 
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Project Highlight: Small Engines   
 

Do you love figuring out how thinks work? Does hands-on learning get your motor running? Sure, that  
wasn’t a very good joke but the small engines project might be just the area of exploraƟon for you! When 
you enroll in the small engines project, you learn about how machines such as lawnmowers and model air-
planes work.  
 

Careers related to small engines can range from mechanic to sales person and more. When you learn about 
small engines, you’re really learning so much more than how to make a motor run. You learn to problem 
solve, think criƟcally, and pracƟce “learning by doing”!  

 

Find help for your projects 
We have dozens of projects you can choose to take, and ways to help you learn! Check out the resources 
available @ hƩps://4h.extension.illinois.edu/project-resources. Some are available from the county Exten-
sion office. Others you can order directly from Shop 4-H or other state Extension programs. 
Give us a call if you have quesƟons. 
 

Youth for the Quality Care of Animals (YQCA)  
4-H members exhibiƟng animals entering the food producƟon system will be required to complete the 
Youth for the Quality Care of Animal cerƟficaƟon (YQCA). It will replace former trainings: PQA and QAEC. 
This program is the industry-standard cerƟficaƟon. The training must be completed each year.  Details 
about registering to come soon. 

We will be hosƟng in person trainings January 18 and February 18 in Knox County. 

Horses, dogs, cats, poultry, and rabbits will sƟll be required to take the Quality Assurance and Ethics (QAEC) 
training. This training is only required once in the member’s career. 

 

Registering for Events 

4-H has so many opportuniƟes for its members to take part in. Did you know the local extension office will 
help cover the cost of state conferences and events? It’s true! Make sure you follow the correct procedure 
so you don’t miss out on any opportuniƟes. The Extension office will cover half of the fee up to a total of 
$300 per year per member. The local 4-H FoundaƟon may choose to cover more of the cost.  

Contact your local program coordinator and let them know you are interested in aƩending the event  

Register for the event and select the “pay by check” or “my county will pay” opƟon 

Let your program coordinator reach out to the 4-H FoundaƟon  

Once the Extension Office has paid their porƟon and the FoundaƟon has covered the amount they 
choose, you will be invoiced for the remaining balance  

Please do not pay unƟl you have been invoiced for the total remaining cost 

 

 



 

 

THANKFUL JOURNAL 
Join us as we celebrate how we are thankful this year keep a Thankful Journal. Complete the journal at 
hƩps://go.illinois.edu/ThankfulJournal and let us know you did it by compleƟng the survey at the end for 
your chance to win a prize of your choice from the 4-H Mall ($25 value).  
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Mark Your Calendar With 2020-2021 Dates– More to Come! 
 

November 1 DEADLINE: State Scholarships &  Sustaining the Future Award 
November 3 DEADLINE: Officer & Leadership Training School RegistraƟon 
November 6 Officer & Leadership Training School 
November 7 Junior Leadership Conference 
December 1            Re-Enrollment Deadline  
January 1                 Livestock Project Deadline  
March 1                   General Project Deadline  
May 1                       Horse Paperwork Due  
May 1                       YQCA/QAEC Due  
June 1                       Dog Paperwork Due  
 
What is FederaƟon? 
The purpose of the 4-H FederaƟon is to cooperate with the University of Illinois Extension 4-H program in unifying and 
strengthening the 4-H Youth Development program in Knox County.  FederaƟon bands together the local 4-H clubs into 
a central representaƟve body for the improvement of the 4-H club program.  FederaƟon makes recommendaƟons re-
garding the 4-H program, carries out unit-based 4-H acƟviƟes and events such as camps, contests, fund-raising acƟvi-
Ɵes, recreaƟonal events and achievement night. Anyone interested in becoming a part of FederaƟon is welcome! 
Please contact Nicole for more informaƟon; 309-342-5108 or email nenelso2@illinois.edu. 
Our next mee ng will be on Sunday, November 15th at 5:30 pm. 
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Want to conƟnue your 4-H journey? 
Sign a College Contract with us! If you are not yet 19 by September 1, 2020, then you are eligible to conƟnue your 
Knox County 4-H membership with us. Ask Nicole for more informaƟon! 

4H_HKM 4H_HKM @Knox4H extension.illinois.edu/hkmw 

 
 
 

Club Report Submissions are due by the 26th of each month by 11:59 PM to Nicole, nenelso2@illinois.edu 
Please keep your submissions to a maximum of 200 words to ensure space for all club reports. 

 

Delong Livestock Report by Dylan Nimrick The October meeƟng of the Delong Livestock 4-H Club was held at 5:00pm on Sunday, 
October 11th at the Hopkins Farm. Katelyn Engel reported on recent FederaƟon news. The next FederaƟon meeƟng will be held 
Sunday, October 18th. Members were reminded that the Window Display ends October 16th. Officer and Leadership training will 
be help Friday, November 6th. The deadline to apply for end of the year awards is November 1st. ShooƟng Sports will be all online 
this year. If you are showing livestock this year you must complete the YQCA training. A demonstraƟon was given by Katelyn Engel 
on finishing a seam. Paige Nimrick gave a talk on the history of 4-H. The meeƟng was adjourned at 5:30. The next meeƟng will be 
held on Sunday, November 8th at the Delong Township Building.   
 

Henderson Aggies Report by Julia Robinson  The Henderson Aggies meeƟng was called to order at 7:06 pm over a zoom call on 
October 5th. Pledges were led by Julia Robinson. The secretary's report was given by Esther Gibb, approved by Seth Hawkinson, 
and seconded by Julia Robinson. The treasurer's report was given by Luke Hawkins, approved by Seth Hawkinson, and seconded by 
Julia Robinson. During the leaders reports, we talked about window displays to promote 4-H. (DecoraƟng our own windows due to 
Covid-19) We also discussed officer and leadership training, along with details about enrollment. Under old business our plans 
were cancelled from our last meeƟng. For new business we have elecƟons. Harrison Gibb moved to proceed with elecƟons as 
outlined. It was seconded by Seth Hawkinson. Natalie Nelson (President) opened the floor for nominaƟons for president. The club 
nominated  Andrew Hawkinson. Seth Hawkinson made a moƟon to close the floor. Harrison Gibb seconded. Seth Hawkinson 
moƟoned for a white ballot and Julia Robinson seconded. Natalie Nelson then opened the floor for nominaƟon for Vice President. 
The club nominated Julia Robinson. Seth Hawkinson made a moƟon to close the floor. Harrison Gibb seconded. Seth Hawkinson 
made a moƟon for  white ballot. Esther Gibb seconded. Julia Robinson opened the floor for nominaƟons for the reporter posiƟon. 
The club nominated Libby Phelps. Seth Hawkinson moƟoned to close the floor. Harrison Gibb seconded. Seth Hawkinson moƟoned 
for a white ballot. Harrison Gibb seconded. Seth Hawkinson moƟoned to adjourn the meeƟng and Harrison Gibb seconded. The 
next Henderson Aggies 4-H meeƟng will be held on the first Monday of the month on November 2nd at 7:00pm. 
 

Rio Livestock Report by Clara Asplund  The October Rio livestock meeƟng was held on the 11th at 3:05 pm. The meeƟng was held 
via zoom as we have too many members to be able to meet in person. Our current service projects were discussed as well as 
coming up with new projects this year. We also discussed signing up for your fair projects as well as The Clover being online. Our 
meeƟng was adjourned at 3:33 pm. The next meeƟng will be held on November 8th at 3 pm. 
Williamsfield Town & Country Report by Jolene Smith Due to COVID-19 our kick-off meeƟng was held virtually so, we did not get 
to experience our annual cookout to start the year off. We then went on to discuss member success from earlier months. Sidney 
SƟers won the Blue Ribbon award as well as visually showing her chickens and got state on both of her general show projects. 
Ethen Emken virtually parƟcipated in showing his heifer and got reserve champion, while Hayden Beard won Champion Crossbred 
with his heifer during the virtual show. Payton Hart got reserve state in archery. Another younger member, Chris Burgin, 
parƟcipated in wood burning as well as jam and placed state in both! We congratulate all who parƟcipated and talked briefly 
about our goals personally for this year. Many members want to compete in more projects and hopefully do beƩer. We elected 
new officers to lead this year giving everyone a chance at what they wanted to do. We look forward to our next meeƟng, where 
there will hopefully be more members presents as well as new members! 
 

 
 

Please submit all Farmer’s Forecast arƟcles and JPG photos to nenelso2@illinois.edu. ArƟcles are due no later than the 26th of the 
month at 11:59 PM.  Need Ideas about what to write? Just ask! 

December: Happy Hustlers 


